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12th November 2022 

Carpark Clear Up  
This month our volunteers did an excellent job of tidying up a key entrance point to Warton Crag. This disused 

quarry provides fascinating geology, prime habitat for nesting birds and supports limestone grassland 

habitats. It is also an unusually large carpark for the AONB which proves to be popular as an entry point. In 

the carpark we have informative interpretation panels highlighting interesting features and recommended 

walks around the crag. We got stuck in clearing the growth around the signage and cut back brash around the 

entrance, allowing for better visibility for people pulling out in their cars. We also did a thorough litter pick 

within the quarry floor and surrounding area. 

I hope all our visitors will agree that the site looks well-kept and inviting. One of the aims of the group is to 

engage with our community so that locals and visitors alike can enjoy the wonders of Warton Crag. 

We are fast approaching the end of 2022; I would like to say a big thank you to the ‘Friends of Warton Crag’ for 

all your hard work by taking you for a tipple or Coffee/tea at the brewery after our task on the 3rd of December. 

Food will also be available for those who want it. 

Look forward to seeing you then! 

 

  

 

Save the date: Saturday 3rd December 


